Accreditation Council for Education in Nutrition and Dietetics

the accrediting agency for the Academy of Nutrition and Dietetics

ACEND® Board of Directors 2018-2019

Christine A. Hartney, MS, RD, LDN

November 15, 2018

Chair

Kristin Marie McTigue, MS, RD Director, Didactic Program in Dietetics University of Wyoming

Vice-Chair Janet S. Johnson, MS, RDN, LD

Department of Family and Consumer Sciences

College of Agriculture

Past Chair Wanda Eastman, PhD, RD, LD Dept. 3354, 1000 East University Avenue

Laramie, WY 82071-3354

Dietetic Technician Program Representative Cheryl Bacon, MS, RD, LDN

Dear Ms. McTigue:

Coordinated Program in Dietetics Representative Alida Herling, MPH, RD

Didactic Program in Dietetics Representatives

Barbara Hopkins, MMSc, RD, LD James Swain, PhD, RD, LD, FAND

Dietetic Internship Program Representatives Jennifer Bueche, PhD, RD, CDN Suzanne M. Leson, PhD, RDN, LD, FAND

Program Administrator Representative Suzanne M. Leson, PhD, RDN, LD, FAND

Practitioner Representatives Michelle Clinton-Hahn, NDTR, CDM Miriam Troutner, MS, RD, LD, CNSC

Student Representative Alyssa L. Price, MS, RDN

Public Members
Janet R. Bezner, PT, DTP, PhD
Anita C. Reinhardt, PhD, RN

Executive Director Mary B. Gregoire, PhD, RD

This letter is to advise you of the action of the Accreditation Council for Education in Nutrition and Dietetics (ACEND®) Board regarding the Didactic Program in Dietetics at the University of Wyoming. During its November 15, 2018 meeting, the ACEND Board continued the accreditation status of your program for the remainder of the seven-year term ending **December 31, 2024**. The decision was based on a peer review of the progress report and program director change. Accreditation is continued for a Didactic Program in Dietetics at the baccalaureate level for a maximum enrollment of 18 third-, 18 fourth-year and 2 post-graduate students.

The next accreditation review of your program by the ACEND Board will be in **2024.** You will receive correspondence at least one year in advance of the site visit which will occur in **2023**, inviting you to apply for full accreditation under the Accreditation Standards in effect at that time.

If you wish to propose a major change to the program, you must submit it in writing to ACEND for review prior to implementation. The ACEND Board maintains the right to require an interim report, self-study report and/or site visit as a result of any changes. Guidelines for requesting major changes are posted on the ACEND website here: Major Program Change Guidelines

Thank you for your continued support of dietetics education. If you have any questions, please call the ACEND staff at 800-877-1600 ext. 5400.

Sincerely,

Christine A. Hartney, MS, RD, LDN, Chair,

Accreditation Council for Education in Nutrition and Dietetics

CH/jj

cc: Laurie Nichols, PhD, President Francis D. Galey, PhD, Dean Bruce A. Cameron, PhD, Department Head Megan McGuffey Skinner, Incoming Program Director Program Review Team Mandy Kalway, MA, ACEND Senior Manager